           Eightmile River Wild & Scenic Coordinating Committee                                                Meeting Minutes                                                                                                             
September 24, 2018, 5-7pm, Salem Town Hall
· Call to Order: Meeting called to order at 5:04pm by Anthony Irving. Members present include; Anthony Irving, Melvin Woody, Ed Natoli, Bernie Gillis, Rich Chyinski, Tony Griggs, Parker Lord, Sue Merrow, Kim Bradley-Barber, David Bingham and Dave Gumbart (The Nature Conservancy). Also present Program Director Pat Young.  

Ed Natoli introduced himself as the newly appointed Town of Salem board member. He shared a bit of his background and experience and noted he is also Chairman of the Salem Inland Wetlands Commission.

· Acceptance of July 23, 2018 Meeting Minutes: Motion by S. Merrow, seconded by M. Woody to approve September 24, 2018 minutes with the following amendments: Unanimous

page 1, first paragraph under Partner Updates, third line. Replace “It is intent by TNC…..” with “TNC intends…”

page 3, first paragraph under DOT RT 82-bridge replacement-Salem-30% Design Plans Received, 4th line. Change “RT 2” to “RT 82”

The following topics were moved up on the agenda for discussion:

· Outreach and Education Subcommittee S. Merrow reported on RiverFest 2018 planning. The event is about 3 weeks away. Postcards should be arriving in mailboxes in the next week. There will be another meeting on-site to go through logistics. East Haddam Land Trust has agreed to handle parking. As the composing toilets aren’t in operation, port-a-potties will be rented for the day. T. Griggs reported on the cookie table and passed out a sign-up sheet. P. Young will file for the Health Permit.

· National Park Service Info: P. Young reported that the new contract amendment and funding for upcoming year are in place. She also reported on the field meeting with CONN DOT, DEEP and ACOE (Army Corps of Engineers) on the proposed bridge and culvert preplacement on RT 82 in Salem. D. Bingham spoke about the concern for the old stone arch bridge, just downstream of the proposed bridge replacement on the East Branch of the Eightmile River. He is concerned that with change of flows, due to the replacement, that there may be further erosion in this area. P. Young indicated that she will coordinate with NPS and ACOE for written comments. 

· Budget and Expenses: P. Young reviewed some of the proposed budget potential expenditures.  Since ERWSCC has seen increased funding, she would like to increase the amount that is currently paid to the contractor that reviews the Moulson Pond video fish passage feed. She asked him to keep track of the hours he has spent on average doing the review (usually 3 months for spring runs) as justification.  T. Irving brought up the question of the Program Director contractor payment. He said that the board has been previously raising the hourly amount by a dollar per year and last year with additional funding they included an amount to cover half of the Social Security/ Medicare /Medicaid amount. He proposes to increase the hourly rate by one dollar per hour and include the half portion of the Social Security/Medicare/Medicaid. Motion made by M. Woody, seconded by S. Merrow to approve the proposed budget amounts. Unanimous.

The board returned to the remaining agenda items

· Grant updates: P. Young reported on the two National Park Foundation grants ERWSCC has received. The first is for working on an interactive outdoor recreation map focused on Eightmile and regional outdoor activities and support businesses that complement the outdoor experience. She has done some preliminary outreach to some local businesses and will be hosting a brainstorming session after RiverFest. The second grant is for 8 conductivity stream loggers which have been purchased and will go up to the state lab who will run a quality check, before launching. She also reported on the Audubon CT Grant for outreach and programming in Important Bird Area and that she had attended a Salem Land Trust meeting to hand over the first check installment which will cover appraisal fees. The National Park Service Grant awarded to East Haddam to cover the ADA section of the Goodwin Trail will be mostly coordinated by Rob Smith. 
There was further discussion about grant funds that ERWSCC will again make available to the local communities and other non-profit groups for projects and programs that are supported under the Watershed Management Plan. E. Natoli indicated that he would help get the word out and may have some ideas.
· Partner Updates (TNC, DEEP, Land Trusts, Towns)
· The Nature Conservancy:  D. Gumbart reported that with Liz Robinson’s departure, The Nature Conservancy is considering how the Eightmile River Steward position would best be implemented. TNC will be making a decision on how to fill and structure the position in the next few months. He also noted that the septic system is in need of repair at Burnham Brook Preserve house and TNC is also considering the future use of that structure.  D. Gumbart also noted that Amanda Jacobson, who was hired as a seasonal, has been asked to stay on and will fill in for some of the Eightmile River Steward duties. She will represent TNC at RiverFest as D. Gumbart has an event conflict.  He also reported on the on-going control of Japanese Stilt Grass, an invasive plant.  It unfortunately has been a very good growing season for the plant.
· Salem Land Trust: Representatives reported on the transfer of the Winslow property, 35 acres, from TNC to the Darling Road Preserve. 
· Lyme Land Trust: T. Irving mentioned the parcel donation that has over 1200 feet of frontage on the East Branch of the Eightmile River, just upstream of the former Ed Bill’s Dam site in Lyme.
· East Haddam Conservation Commission: As part of the National Park Service Grant, invasive species will be removed in the section of trail leading from the parking lot off Baker Lane to the pedestrian bridge over the West Branch of the Eightmile River.  Sections will also be graded to meet ADA grade requirements and a dedicated handicapped parking space will also be included.
· Subcommittee Discussion/Updates
· Outreach and Education: In addition to the RiverFest discussion earlier, P. Young also noted that she had done another Moodus Mom’s Club program, which K. Barber-Bradley was able to help with, and had also done a presentation for the Salem Planning and Zoning Commission.
· Protection and Management: K. Barber-Bradley is coordinating with Town of Lyme to work on an alternate route for the Goodwin Trail in Hartman Park area due to flooding conditions. There was also discussion about other areas in the Nehantic State Forest that may need to be addressed due to surface water ponding.
· Science and Monitoring: P. Young noted that the temperature stream loggers will be pulled in the next few weeks with several board members assisting; R. Chyinski, B. Gillis and T. Griggs. She is also coordinating benthic macroinvertebrate sampling sites with Diba from Three Rivers Community College. She also noted that she was contacted by Mystic Aquarium about whether ERWSCC would want to be included in a grant for amphibian monitoring. The board agreed that partnering with Mystic Aquarium would be a good opportunity for community involvement.
· Project Review-updates/discussion
· DOT RT 82-bridge replacement-Salem-30% Design Plans Received and Field Meeting: P. Young noted that this was discussed earlier under the National Park Service Info.
· Town of Lyme-Hartman Park, Eversource Crossing: P. Lord stated that Eversource has decided against pursuing a permanent wetland/watercourse crossing here and will be removing the temporary crossing.
· Executive Committee/Finance
· Budget-Expenses: P. Young noted that this had been discussed earlier.
· 10 year accomplishment report: P. Young indicated that this will be discussed further after RiverFest at the next meeting.
· Old/New Business: None
· Adjournment: Meeting adjourned at 6:50pm
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